
Cameron High School 
Board Report - June 23, 2025 

People 
-​ Thank you to All Staff for all the work to make it a successful school year! 
-​ Thank you to Sally and Megan for all of the work for Graduation! 
-​ Thank you to Dave Gerber and all the workers who put in a lot of time and effort to 

make the Conference and Regional Track Meets run so smoothly! 
-​ Thank you to Teachers for working with students right up to the last day of school! 

 
Operations 

-​ Graduation for the Class of 2025 
-​ Thank you to Ryan Mikula for delivering a great speech! 
-​ Thank you to Olivia Leschisin and Mallory Duerkop for the Senior Slideshow! 
-​ Thank you to Scott Jensen and Tyler Halverson for the music! 
-​ Thank you to the Board Members for helping out! 

-​ State Track and Field 
-​ Girls came in 6th overall 
-​ Relays: 4 x 100, 200, and 400 - Lexi Kuffel, Maddie Jo Severt, Lauren Pearson, 

Brigette Mohns, and Inez Schmidt 
-​ Runs: 800 and 1600 - Inez Schmidt 
-​ Long Jump - Lauren Pearson 

-​ Final Days of School 
-​ Teachers planned tests or final activities for Monday and Tuesday 
-​ Wednesday was check out with many students leaving afterwards 
-​ Some students stayed to help with Middle School Track and Field or Elementary 

Carnival Day 
-​ Some teachers were packing up rooms to prepare for construction work 
-​ Will review final days and make plans for next year 

-​ Hired new Special Education Teacher - Leah Larson 
-​ Credit Recovery/Summer School 

-​ Monday, June 9, through Friday, June 27, from 8:30 am to 11:30 am 
-​ 18 students working with 3 teachers to make up credits for required courses to 

work towards graduation 
-​ End of the School Year Review 

-​ School Year Goals (August 2024 Meeting) 
-​ Attendance - You can’t learn if you’re not in the classroom. 

-​ Goal: Reduce absences by 10% - No 
-​ Better tracking this year, but absences increased 
-​ More communication with parents/guardians and more consistency with 

consequences 
-​ Behaviors - Be kind, respectful, responsible, and safe. 



-​ Goal: Reduce incidents by 10% - Not Quite - only 8.4% 
-​ Improvements in areas such as Disrespect and Defiance offset by 

increased incidents of Chronic Behavior (sleeping in class) and Classroom 
Behavior 

-​ Again, more and better communication and consistency 
-​ Academics - Work hard and challenge yourself. 

-​ Establish and/or update intervention plans - Yes 
-​ Students and Teachers used the universal Study Hall time to complete or 

make up work 
-​ Work to continue on interventions 

-​ Opportunities - Explore and expand knowledge and interests. 
-​ Club activities and athletic opportunities continued and possibly expanded 

- Yes 
-​ Coming soon: History Club and Gaming Club, and hoping to bring back 

Drama/Theatre 
-​ Student Handbook Changes/Revisions 

-​ Pg 8 - Add financial literacy requirement 
-​ Pg 8 and 9 - Small change to Commencement and addition of Senior 

Expectations 
-​ Pg 12 - Addition of time  
-​ Pg 23 - Moved Winter Bus Procedure closer to Bus Rider expectations 
-​ Pg 24 - Added “hoods” to dress code 
-​ Pg 25 - Added price to breakfast 
-​ Pg 26 - Boldface “contraband” 
-​ Pg 29 and 30 - Added activities and personnel changes 
-​ Add section on Early Graduation policy 
-​ Add section on Credit Recovery/Summer School 

 
Progress/Planning 

-​ June 9 through 27 - Summer School 
-​ July 4 - Independence Day 
-​ August 18 and 19 - Restorative Practices Training (Stronger Connections Grant) 
-​ August 20 - New Staff Orientation 
-​ August 21 - First day of Teacher Inservice 
-​ August 27 - Freshmen Orientation 
-​ August 28 - All Students Return 


